HUNTING RETRIEVER CLUB, INC.

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

June 10, 2006
    The Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. was held on Saturday, June 10, 2006 at the Holiday Inn Select, Memphis, Tennessee.

I. CALL TO ORDER: HRC President, Mark Lanier, called the meeting to order at 8:05 am.  Tracy Rothermel was introduced as Parliamentarian of the meeting. President Lanier explained the Agenda of the Meeting and advised everyone that Roberts Rules of Order would be followed during the meeting. President Lanier welcomed everyone.
II. ROLL CALL:  Secretary Ford called the roll and reported the following eligible votes: 38 were represented by Board of Directors, 28 by Elected Board Members, and 21 by Proxy for a total of 83 clubs represented and 4 Executive members.  That is a total of 87 of the 135 possible votes represented.  A quorum, 64.4% was present and a simple majority vote of 44 would be required to pass proposals.
III. APPROVAL OF 2005 MEETING MINUTES:  Secretary Ford read the minutes of the 2005 meeting aloud.  Tim Kingfield moved to accept the 2005 minutes. David Cousineau seconded and they were approved.

IV. REPORTS OF COMMITTEES:
AUDIT COMMITTEE – Rob New, Chairman of the 2006 Audit Committee reported:

The Audit Committee, consisting of Rob New, Kathy Gibson, and Jackie Huschle, are members in good standing with the Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. and were appointed by HRC President Lanier, for the purpose of auditing the books and accounts of the Treasurer prior to the Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors on June 10, 2006. We jointly make the following statement regarding out findings.   “We have reviewed specific and general income and expense transactions for the fiscal year ending May 31, 2006 and it is our opinion that all entries, accounts and other documentation are appropriate and correct as stated.” Signed by, Rob New, Kathy Gibson, and Jackie Huschle, dated June 9, 2006. Larry Meagher moved to accept to Audit Committee report. Don Ritter seconded. Motion approved

A) TREASURER - Treasurer Neans thanked those who served on the audit committee.  A Balance sheet of the Operating account and Foundation were distributed. Lora reviewed the major types of income and expenses. The largest expense is the Annual Meeting, about 30% of our budget.  Travel expenses were also increased since the Executive tried to attend prelims or inaugural hunts and 20th Anniversary hunts.  Stan Brown moved to accept the Treasurer’s report, Bill Watson seconded, motion carried. 

B) HRC FOUNDATION, INC. - Glen Stelly reported that the Foundation is doing well. The Foundation supports the education of our current and future judges and distributes scholarships and grants.  Some of the income for the Foundation comes from the Memorial contributions.  
A Relief Fund was established this year as a result of several devastating hurricanes.  $21 819.09 was raised through donations from individual members and clubs.  Some of it was distributed to members who lost their homes or had them ruined.  Jason Dewitt and engineer and HRC member explained about the devastation.  Thank you notes have been received from members who received funds.  Three were read by Glenn to the Board.  

Old South HRC presented a donation of $1100.00.  Central Florida also presented $1500.00
The names of the twenty qualified applicants for the scholarships were read. The following 6 were awarded scholarships of $1,500.00 each by lottery and the first was presented with the Phillip Freeman Award: Kathleen Bauman - WISILL HRC, Jay Brekke - Southern Colorado HRC, Adam Monroe – Coastal Empire HRC, Brittany Peters – Luther Marsh HRC, Andrew Rossi – Ohio River HRC, Jana Sytstma – Kankakee River HRC, and Edna Reichman – Central Louisiana HRC. 
Over the years HRC has granted $85 500.00 towards education grants and scholarships to our youth.

Glen recognized Gerry Cacchio – Purina, John Sinclair – TriTronics and David Carrington – Avery for their continued support of   the Hunting Retriever Club.

 Motion to accept the Foundation report by Marcus Bice, Seconded by Tracy Stubbs, motion carried.

C) GRAND HUNT COMMITTEE: - Chairman of the Grand Hunt Committee Ernie Istre, with Paul Ramponi and Mike Witt, reported that the Fall 2005 Grand in North Carolina was exciting.  Great work was completed in Louisiana on the Spring Grand 2006.  It had the largest number of entries in HRC history.
The next Grand will be in Stillmore, Georgia.  The Spring Grand will be hosted by Four States HRC in Texas, and we are looking for a Fall Grand in Nebraska.
Ernie thanked Mike Witt, Paul Ramponi and Glen Stelly for all their help. Mike never rests, and Paul is a great motivator.  They all work to make the Grand better. 
As of today, there are 332 GRHRCH’s.  A list of the 43 new GRHRCH’s was read.

From the floor, Bob Black made mention of the fact that 3 of the GRHRCH’s are from Canada.  John Sinclair gave positive feedback on how well the Grand is functioning.

Jim Reichman, Grand Treasurer, explained a financial report for the Grand.  He thanked the Audit Committee for their diligence.  He also explained that Nalton Thompson, Local Committee Co-Coordinator of the Louisiana Spring Grand is in the process of producing a procedural manual with detailed information for hosting a successful Grand Hunt. In an effective, cost efficient manner.  Questions were entertained from the floor about the report.
Motion to accept the report by Pam Kadlec, seconded by Roger Morton, motion carried.
D) PUBLIC RELATIONS COMMITTEE- Barbara Newsome, Chairman, thanked the Claudene for her help.  They discussed many issues in their meeting.  They were unsure of their job scope, so they created guidelines and put together detailed descriptions.  These guidelines had positive feedback and were accepted as policy last year.  Vikki Rand, at UKC has been trilled with the Regional Reports submitted to the magazine for publication.  The committee is now working on developing Regional Web pages.  They had a crash course in setting up web sites.  
Motion to accept report by Bill Spitzer, seconded by Claudene Christopher, motion carried.
E) RUNNING RULES COMMITTEE –Brian McCann, Running Rules Chairman, informed us of the results of the mail in voting conducted by March 1st, 2006.  Seventy seven votes had been submitted to him on the proposals.  Proposals, 1 and 5 failed by the required 2/3 majority of the votes.  That leaves proposals 2, 3, 4, and 6 to be voted on at this meeting.  They will pass or fail by a simple majority vote.  There are 87 possible votes here, so a simple majority will be 44 votes.  It was decided to use a show of hands for voting.  If you carried more than one vote, fingers were used to show number of votes.
Proposal 2 – if the Seasoned Hunting retriever switches to the diversionary bird it will fail the test.



Discussion – Call for vote – for 43, against 44   Proposal 2 failed

Proposal 3 – The land blind retrieve maximum test distance will not exceed sixty (60) yards.  The water blind blind retrieve maximum test distance will not exceed sixty (60) yards.



Discussion – Call for vote – for 56, against – 28   Proposal 3 passed.
Proposal 4 – Part of the test must include a diversion as a dog returns to the retrieving line from a blind, walk-up or the return from a marked retrieve.



Discussion – Call for vote – for 68, against – 11   Proposal 4 passed.

Proposal 6 – Take upland out of the Grand



Discussion – Call for vote – For – 9, against – 78   Proposal 6 failed.
V. REPORTS OF OFFICERS;

PRESIDENT :  President Lanier introduced the Executive, Administrative Secretary, National Field Rep – Tim Gibson, National Seminar Presenter – Ed Thibodeaux, Annual Meeting Co-Coordinator – Carol Freeman, International Ambassador – Omar Driskill, UKC Representatives – Wayne Cavanaugh, Todd Kellam and Loretta Wylie, and the National Sponsor Reps – Jerry Cacchio : Purina, John Sinclair : TriTronics, and David Carrington : Avery.  
His statement follows – The past year has been an experience I will never forget nor trade for any other experience.  It has been an honor to serve so many friends.  
In reflecting on the past 12 months, one thing that continues to stand out in my thoughts was – how was it possible to accomplish the things that I had accomplished on behalf of HRC?  If you take a look around, all of you and all of the members not here today are what makes my job possible.  Starting with the Executive Committee in the decision making and day to day operations of HRC.  Our Administrative Secretary in Claudene, and the mind numbing amount of work she accomplishes.  The loyalty and persistence of our field representatives, public relations committee, running rules committee, youth committee, national sponsors committee, new clubs committee, and national grand hunt committee, without their efforts none of what we do would be possible.  All of you in what you obviously do week to week and simply by your presence, your presence is what fuels my enthusiasm and what gives me the drive to succeed on your behalf.  
If you have not taken the time to look around, do, HRC has become in Mr. Cavanaugh’s words a force in the retriever world.  2006-2006 was an outstanding year for HRC despite Mother Nature’s set backs.  We started the year by dismissing 4 member clubs for inactivity and ended with 11 new member clubs, expanding HRC into new geographical areas.  We are now in 36 states and 2 provinces.  Of course, I’d like to take credit for our growth, but I believe our growth can only be attributed to one thing – our philosophy – “Conceived by Hunters, for Hunters”.  By remaining true to our philosophy we have created a predictable environment where we are testing the attributes of hunting retrievers.  
The 2006 International Spring Grand Hunt again set a new entry record, our weekend entries continue to increase and I hear the same message over and over from new members – “this is fun”.  Our challenge is to remain true to our philosophy, keep realism in our tests, and remain true to our testing standards.  Keep testing within reach without giving our program away.  It is far easier to grow and improve than it is to remain on top.  We must continue to assist new clubs and give our new members a reason to bring prospective members and clubs to our door.  The larger our family grows the greater these challenges become. 
 Our national sponsors continue their unwavering support.  Our Exclusive National Sponsors are Purina, TriTronics, Avery Outdoors and our newest – Zink Calls.  National Sponsors include – Dogs Afield, Gunners-Up and Novaritis Team Derramax.  What we offer our sponsors – exposure, target market and our loyalty.  What sponsors bring us – they allow us to affect every dog.  Tangible aspects of sponsorship to member clubs – TriTronics, Zink Calls, all attempts to relieve burdens and expense of member clubs, and working with Avery. 
 We continue to need qualified judges in our judging pool.  We as experienced members need to encourage those who are eligible, and make every effort to increase our number of judges.  
Your Executive Committee in recent months has been working on a Policy and Procedure Manual.  At the rate we are growing, policies and procedures that have been informal and word of mouth must be recorded and placed in a format that is readily accessible.  We have worked towards this, beginning with what will be an ongoing work for generations to come.  I will during New Business ask the BOD for ratification on policies we have completed thus far.  
How can a few people effect change, I believe that, that is all that ever has….  
Thank you for allowing me to serve you!
 VICE PRESIDENT:  Jim Reichman’s report follows – We are a force in the retriever world according to Wayne Cavanaugh.  We are a movement according to my friend, David Cousineau.  To the rest of us who are far less eloquent than them, we are simply a retriever club.  Whatever you call us, HRC and our working partner, UKC have put together a program that works.  This year, 25 seminars have been attended around the country by 535 attendees.  Keep in mind that there are only 750 licensed judges organization wide.  So a large percentage of our judges along with those that seek to be judges in the future have educated themselves on our programs and philosophy, without cost to the member because of the support of our national sponsors.  We provide education to our judges without dictating to them what they can do with their spare time.  Because we believe our judges are smart enough to compare programs and decide which is the best and worthy of their time and effort, and we appreciate everyone who has taken the time to sit in the chair and pass judgment on the work of our fellow family member’s dogs.  
But folks, we are tired.  This past year I’ve seen retired judges come out of retirement because of the judging shortage.  I personally was gone 12 weekends in a row before I had the opportunity to stay home for a weekend.  I received call after call after call from people who said, we’ve gone down the list, we need a judge, could you possibly come down to help us out.  Think about this every time you walk up to the bucket and sit down, look behind you at the 2 folks sitting in the chairs.  They gave up the opportunity to run their dogs that weekend so you could run yours.  If you haven’t judged, go to a seminar, take the test.  Sit in the chair.  As presidents of the 130 so clubs in Canada and the us, identify local club members who in your opinion would make good judges, ask them, encourage them, and help them to do what is necessary to become a judge.  

I’ve also had the pleasure this year of working with Glenda Mitchell, Bill Davis and Tina Soprano in the development of a Youth Handler’s Program.  The youth of HRC are our future.  We do not intend with the youth Program to do away with fun hunts and other events local clubs currently put on, but we are missing at the moment a great opportunity to bring our young people into our organization, put them in realistic hunting scenarios, allowing them the opportunity to demonstrate their handling skills of their dogs, help them where they need help, teach them gun safety, teach them sportsmanship, and understanding of the realities of life that sometimes you pass and sometimes you don’t.  We are going to present a program today that we believe to be a starting point in that regard.  We will talk about it in greater detail under new business.  But it has been a labor of love for those of us involved in trying to set up these basic guidelines.  We want this program to work because as I said last year, when you use your teenager as a bird boy and a kennel cleaner, once he or she gets a driver’s license and discovers hormones, they are gone from HRC under our present system because we use them and abuse them.  We have to give them some responsibilities.  We have to teach them about the realities of life, we have to teach them how to be safe with a gun.  They have to have a goal to shoot for which in our program is going to title the youth.  We want to keep them involved in the fun part of the program so the we don’t see them again in their late 20’s, but we see them every weekend from now until…well Bill Watson’s so old and he’s still out there…well into infinity.  
As I said, we want this program to work.  We are going to work with each region.  We think it is a good opportunity for regions to come together and put on youth event at the same time as they hold regional meetings.  We have asked the PR Committee to help us in promoting these programs.  I appreciate the support that we got last year from the BOD to begin work on this program I look forward to your continued support as we make this program an integral part of HRC.
SECRETARY –.Secretary Ford’s report follows -   What a year!  I ran for this position to “pay it forward” as they say.  Little did I know that I was going to become even more indebted to this organization!  I have had a year to remember!

Besides attending hunts as a judge, participant or spectator in regions 1 and 7, the areas closest to home, I was lucky enough to be invited to judge at two clubs in Texas, Tejas HRC and Colorado River RC as well as Elkhorn Valley HRC in Nebraska.  I was also co-hunt secretary with Miss Claudene at the North Carolina 2005 Fall Grand in Louisburg, NC and the Louisiana 2006 Spring Grand in Jackson, LA.  I had a great time renewing old friendships and building new ones through my travels to regions farther a field.  

I have started creating an outline to facilitate the job of the hunt secretary.  This is a job that takes a lot of organization and has a time line that needs to be followed.  There are many items that need to be completed before, during and after the hunt test.  Many new clubs have formed this year and this type of information is vital to them.  It will also help older clubs when a new hunt secretary volunteers to take over the job. When that is completed, I would like to create an updated outline for the Hunt Chairperson as well.

Purina orders have been one of my responsibilities this year.  We had a few missed shipments due to late submissions and a problem with a subcontractor of Purina, but most clubs received their requested orders.  I tried to send reminders to clubs to submit their orders as their hunt dates approached if I had not received them.  

I have tried to live up to my promise of Communication. I have been active on our new forum board, answering questions when possible.  If I didn’t know the answer, in most cases, I found it quickly. I made myself available to many by phone and emails and responded to all in a timely fashion.  I will continue to try to keep the membership informed whenever possible, by forum, emails, snail mail or phone.

I want to thank all of you for allowing me to serve the HRC as Executive Secretary for this year.  I hope I have lived up to your expectations, and I will strive to serve you well for the rest of my term.

Thank you!

VI:  OTHER REPORTS

ADMINISTRATIVE SECRETARY: Miss Christopher’s report is as follows: There are 2 rules for speeches – don’t be boring and keep it short.  I will try.  Your programs are more of a corporate publication that you would expect to find in a large corporation.  I print all of the color pages. I do all of the binding and I assemble them myself so that we have no cost to that.  I like things to look nice, and I think you might enjoy that.  The program is full of good information just be sure and look through them.  I had on guy call the other day looking for last years CD, which was in last year’s program.  He hadn’t even opened it.  The CD was still sitting in there.
After this annual meeting, within 30 days, when Secretary Ford gets the minutes done, they will be included on the CD, which will be updated with everything we have done at this meeting.  It makes sense to have the CD updated with this year’s info before you receive it.  Every club President and all committee members will get one.  Since the minutes would have been mailed, the cost will be minimal to send the updates CD instead.  
 I have had a really busy year. President Lanier really cracks the whip, but it has been so wonderful that the time being spent is so focused, I enjoyed last year.  The following are most of the jobs I have done over the year.  I have processed 27,833 emails, published 181 club premiums to the web site, sent out 5055 new and renewal membership cards, arranged for and ordered 63 new 500 Club members, 9 new 1000 Club members, and 2 new 1500 Club members.  I processed 119 Memorial Honor Program contributions, and 87 Hurricane Relief donations.  I spend about 9 hours a month on technical support.  I processed 16 new club packages.  I processed 11 new clubs, 96 new judges and 575 seminar attendees.  I logged thousands of changes to judge’s records, and sent 160 letters to judges who need to attend a seminar this year.  I approved 3,360 judge assignments for 280 clubs and then recorded every date to each judge’s record.  I maintain all judges’ records and all info on the web site.  My goal is to make life as simple as possible for all hunt secretaries and club secretaries. 
We have 623 approved judges, 533 are AA Started, 405 are AA Seasoned, 290 are AA Finished and 148 are Upland.  Speaking of judges – when you sign a recommendation letter for a judge, you are attesting to the fact that they meet the necessary qualifications listed in the rules – they are hunters, they has owned, trained and passed a dog at the level of request, and they have a hunter safety course.  Be sure they are qualified.  Be proactive; identify members who could become good judges.  To keep judges coming to your hunts – give them mileage for gas!  Send them gas money before they come.  I use map quest to figure out the mileage from their home to our hunt site and double the miles.  Then send them 38 cents a mile before the hunt to cover the round trip.   

I have created a new Club data base template for Points receipts.  Each club will need to email me their data base and I will import the new version and return the updated file to the club.

Four clubs have been removed from our rolls – Austin, Purchase Area, Cahaba Valley and South Porcupine.  11 new clubs have come on board – Colorado HRC, Colorado, Region 13; Kansas City HRC, Missouri, Region 8,; Palmetto HRC, SC, Region 4 ; Guns Up HRC, Maine, Region 2; Western Colorado, CO, Region 13; Big Elkin, HRC, NC, Region 3;  Down East HRC, NC, Region 3,; Long Island HRC, NY, Region 2; Ozark HRC, AR, Region 9; Salt Valley HRC , NE, Region 13;  Laramie Peak, WY, Region 13. 
We have 394 - 500 Club members, 48 - 1000 Club members, 10- 1500 Club members, 1- 2000 Club member- Bill Autry and Cody, and 1- 3000 Club member – Ellis Howard and Jimbo.  
The web site was moved to a larger server in January.  We lost the old message board and now have a new one.  Kevin McMahon and Keven Hester moderate the new board.  
I have installed every HRC program on Secretary Ford’s Grand Computer and we do periodic updates.  This besides my daily and weekly backups ensures our HRC records. 
I thank Bill and Cleo Watson for grading all of the judge’s tests.  I thank Carol Freeman for coordinating the Annual meeting.    I thank Loretta Wylie for her work with UKC.  She and I talk almost daily and keep everything under control.  By the way – She deserves a raise!
  NATIONAL FIELD REP/SEMINAR INSTRUCTOR:    Tim Gibson.

As National Field Rep, Tim fills in for other Field Reps when they cannot perform their duties.  No paperwork is involved in his job, unless he needs to fill in for someone.  He went on to tell us about the Field Reps meeting on Friday.  They discussed the good and bad stuff about their regions.  Their discussions revolving around testing stressed to need to present HRC values and opinions.  We want everyone to be on the same page. 

 He stressed to need to support our judges.  Use the test briefings.  It is necessary for the Hunt Committees to realize that guns, ducks, and set up dogs need to be available to the judges on set up day.

The seminar is being updated, always improving and changing.

The web site has been updated.  The Judge’s Corner will contain all the articles Tim has written for the magazine.

There will also be a critique now after the seminar, to be filled out by attendees.

UKC, INC.  – Given at end of meeting. 

HRC/UKC NATIONAL AMBASSADOR:   Omar Driskill

Omar thanked us for the contributions given last year towards his surgery.  He went on to say he is proud of HRC, and in awe of it all.  Hr reminded us to remember the Started and seasoned Handlers, and don’t forget where we came from!  We need to keep the new blood coming into our organization.  He reminded us of the Lifetime members – Pete Stritzinger, Claudene Christopher, Ed Thibodeaux, Bill Rath, Tim Gibson, Glenn Stelly, Paul Ramponi, Bobby Williams, Ernie Istre, Don Ley, Bill Rath, Roger Davis and Andy Johnson.  He also mentioned the three new nominees – Bob HuschleBill and Cleo Watson.
VII. OLD BUSINESS:  Since there was no old business to discuss a motion was made to close old business – by Fred LaPenske, seconded by David Cousineau.  Carried
VIII. NEW BUSINESS: President Lanier opened to floor for new business.

YOUNG HANDLERS PROGRAM- Jim Reichman and Glenda Mitchell distributed a 4 page handout, outlining the program.  This seems to be an excellent program.  It may have some bugs to be worked out, but we want to get on board with it or we will miss the boat.  There will be regional seminars for the youth.  This can be a local club event or a regional event.  Motion to accept proposal – Mike Botts, seconded, Marcus Bice, Carried.
INDUCTION OF LIFETIME MEMBERS – Moved to confirm lifetime memberships upon the nominees –

 Bob Huschle and Bill and Cleo Watson.  By Mike Witt, seconded by Mike Botts.  Motion Carried Unanimously.

BANNERS – Tracy Stubbs asked about banners.  They should soon be in the hands of the Field reps.

MEMBERSHIP SURVEY -  Moved by Bill Spitzer – The organization survey members of each club to see how many members have internet access.  Discussion to the motion.  Defeated.
RESPONSE TO AKC – David Cousineau asked about the executive’s approach to the AKC’s decisions of late.  Discussion was had.  HRC will support his region as it has in the past, but we are not taking a stand by writing letters to AKC.  We cannot control their decisions.

NEXT YEAR IS RUNNING RULES AGAIN – Fred LePenske wanted to remind us that running rules will be up for discussion again next year.  We need to remind clubs that the process will begin again in August.

LOGO USE – Kevin Broussard had some questions about national sponsors logo use.  He was told they were on the club CD for club use.  Travis Bruce was appointed to look into getting a company to create generic signs with the sponsor’s logos on them and room in the center for the club names.  If we buy in bulk, clubs may be able to afford them.

NEW RETRIEVER POLICY - Motion – The use of any training aide or physical action to intimidate or abuse a dog at a licensed hunt is strictly prohibited.  Training aides are defined as, but not limited to- whips, prods, chains, quirks, weighted or shock collars – excluding bark collars.  Failure to comply with this policy will result in the immediate disqualification and dismissal from the hunt grounds the handler, participant, spectator or other individual and the retriever.  A report of the incident must be sent to the Executive of HRC Inc by the hunt committee within 30 days.
Moved by Janet Kimbrough, seconded by Don Koster.  Discussion was had.  Motion was defeated.

AA UPLAND JUDGES – New Policy – Moved by Pam Kadlec, seconded by Marcus Bice – Upland Judges, like all other judges, need to have owned, trained, handled and passed a dog in an upland test.  They need to be qualified as all other judges, including recommendations by club, hunter safety, and being a hunter.  They must attend a seminar and take the test.  They do not have to be a seasoned or finished judge. They will apprentice twice and license twice to become a AA Upland judge.  Discussion was had and a vote taken.  Motion passed.

POINTS RECEIPTS – a question came from the floor about sending the club copy of the point receipts to the Executive Secretary.  It was explained that a copy was needed for the executive to validate handlers HRC numbers.  Falsifying has happened in the past and we want to reduce our losses because of it.
BUDGET – Moved by Fred LePenske and seconded by Tim Kingsfield, - The executive create a budget and guidelines for HRC Inc, to be reviewed  and approved by the Board Members at each National Meeting and it is to be abided to, as closely as possible, by the executive of the new year.  The first will cover the time span – June 2007 – May 2008
Motion Carried.
AA LICENSED UPLAND JUDGES – Tim Kingsfield put a motion forward  - AA Licensed Upland Judges cannot grandfather at another clubs regular hunt.  Discussion was had, and motion was withdrawn.

HISTORY OF HRC – Bill Watson talked to the BOD about the History of HRC.  Robert Hines will write it, Omar Driskill will edit it and Keven Hester will transcribe it.  He requested that all send stories to Robert to be compiled.  We think it is worth sharing.  We need to know about our beginnings.  He also thanked the BOD for the honor of Lifetime membership confirmed upon him and his wife, Miss Cleo.
POLICY AND PROCEDURE –LIGHTNING – Mark Lanier put forward a motion to adopt a new procedure for dealing with safety at hunts when lightning occurs.  This policy is in the President’s booklets.
Motion to accept – Mike Witt and Deb West – Motion carried.

POLICY AND PROCEDURE – FIREARMS SAFETY – Mark Lanier put forward a motion to adopt a new procedure dealing with firearm safety.  Attached – after some discussion and amendments – motion to accept – Tracy Stubbs and Rod Rombauer motion carried.
POLICY AND PROCEDURE – TRAVEL POLICY – Mark Lanier put forward a motion dealing with traveling and use of rental cars at HRC’s expense. Attached – Moved to accept – Rob New and Deb West – Approved.

MESSAGE FOR CLUB PRESIDENTS – Marcus Bice explained at his club’s last hunt a medical emergency developed causing them to call for medical assistance.  There was some difficulty with services since they were in a rural area.  Club presidents need to be sure that local authorities know where the hunt site is and an estimate of the number of people in attendance.  This needs to be taken care of in club planning in case of emergencies.
INSURANCE – GENERAL LIABILITY – Paul Ramponi spoke to the fact that HRC Inc has no general Liability Insurance.  We are in the process of getting it in place, a budget item.  Motion was proposed to move forward to acquire and maintain General Liability Insurance for HRC Inc and the Executive by Paul Ramponi and Jim Reichman   Carried.

ENTRY EXPRESS- Don Anderson of Lake Charles HRC asked about the progress in using Express Entry.  President Lanier informed us that little progress had been made on Entry Express’ side towards working with HRC. The ball is in their court.  D Brannon explained some of the advantages about Entry Express.

DRAW - TRITRONIC’S TRAINING COLLAR – Illinois River HRC won the collar in the draw. 
UKC INC - REPORT – TODD KELLAM - Todd’s report follows.  How much time do I have?  Half an hour?  Just Kidding!  Every January we sit down at UKC and decide who is working what events.  Wayne always has the best of intentions.  He wants to go to all of them, but doesn’t make it to a lot of them.  He told me he wanted to go to the Spring Grand, which I was scheduled for.  Fine, you can come with me, you’d enjoy it but where I really needed him was at this event, the National Meeting.  He didn’t like the idea at first, obviously, would you rather watch dogs run or sit in meetings?  So I stayed on him and Loretta helped me a little bit.  We think it is very important that you go to the National meeting, so he agreed and he came down here.  If anything came out of this weekend, that was the greatest sell job I have ever done on someone, or the biggest accomplishment that we have had in a long time as far as UKC and HRC goes.  I can tell you, that after talking with Wayne last night after being in meetings all day, he was pumped!  And I know, I feel like some of your Directors and Executive Committee are pumped, because I’ve heard it mentioned during the day.  That was huge, I think,  I’ve been working with UKC for 18 years now, HRC hasn’t always been under my direction during that time, but I was close enough to it that I can honestly say I don’t feel like there has ever been a better working relationship between HRC and UKC.  I sincerely feel that way and I know UKC does too.  There are many reasons for that, a big one being the fact that Claudene and Loretta have a great working relationship, on a daily basis.  Thank you for making Wayne feel welcomed, that makes my job a lot easier.  He wants to come back!  I appreciate everyone’s support for the UKC.
IX: ADJOURNMENT; With no further business to come before the Board of Directors, Fred LePenske moved to adjourn.
I an not sure who seconded the notion, but all agreed!  The meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.
Carol Ford, SECRETARY, June 25, 2006
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